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SEE INSIDE FOR DETAILS

The Welland Canal Ride from
 the Erie Basin Marina

The NFBC general meeting at a new location

October 3rd
9am

(Passport required)

Do you have a club trip
that you would like to 
propose to the club?

Watch for 11am start times . it is October

The NFBC fall meeting will be at Eddie Ryan’s located at 50 Central Ave
Lancaster NY. There will be food and soft beverages provided. . Oct 23rd 7pm 

Find information inside

2009 Annual A   Banquetwards
Find information inside
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OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS

Roy’s Sept. 20th EOY Membership Update

 There are 487 members in the club. There are 368 households in the club. 

125 members are new to the club.  90  households receive the snail mail 

Spokesman.  NFBC is a lot greener than last year.  

I hope you are having, have had, an enjoyable cycling season. The end of the 

cycling season is approaching.  Weekend rides end the end of October, week 

night rides ended Sept 30th.  

Welcome new members from July, August and September:

 

Natasha S. Mendoza, Susanne Kuhn, Francisco A. Arinci, Billy MacDonald, 

Jim Travis, Ryan Donnelly, William D. Hobbs, Helen Biller, David Harig, 

Denise Rotella, Marty Griffin, Karen Vona, Chrisopher Whalen, John Baker, 

Jason Haag, Chris Irene, Robert L. Mele, Margaret Lockwood, Rolf Weber, 

Debra Filipowicz, Denise Hochul, Marc Macaulay, Chris Smith, Charles A. 

Miess, Peter Sullivan, Don Bartlett, Kathleen Smith 

 

 



Instructions This form needs to be filled out and sent to the Board.

Destination: Where do you want to go?
Proposed Trip Dates: When would we arrive and depart from the destination
Alternate Trip Dates: If the trip's for a specific event, please note that here.

Local Attraction: Why would a tourist go here?
Museum(s): Is there a museum to see if it's a rainy day?

Special Event(s): Is this there a festival in town?
Cycling Attraction(s): Is there a great hill to climb/avoid?

Food and/or Drink: Is there a winery, brewery, restaurant, or something great to ingest?
Other: Is the weather especially great?

Organizer #1: Primary Contact
Organizer #2: Who do you blame?

Transportation: Can we drive there?
Accommodations: Where will we stay?

Ride Routes: How will you create rides/ cue sheets?
Group Meals: Will there be any group meals included?

Comments: Anything we missed?

Club Trip Proposal 
Form Instructions

Procedures for proposing an NFBC Trip.  As you know, any member of the club 
may propose a trip.  Because so few members have actually proposed and 
planned trips, the Board of Directors has established procedures to encourage 
more members to try it. 
 

Step 1: Use the form on the following page to submit your proposal to the Board 
by the fall general meeting of the year prior to the one in which the trip will take 
place.  (Note: because these procedures are just being announced, the for 2010 
will be accepted by mid-November.) This form will provide preliminary information 
so that the Board may determine if the trip sounds viable.   
 

Step 2: If the trip is given tentative approval by the Board, the detailed planning 
may proceed so that they can be submitted to the Board by mid-January of the 
year in which the trip will take place.   
 

It is possible that more than one trip may be approved for a particular year 
depending on such factors as number of days, time of year, conflicts with other 
proposed trips, etc.  
 
 

What’s that about the club trips?



Where?
Destination:

When?
Proposed Trip Dates:
Alternate Trip Dates:

Why?
Local Attraction:

Museum(s):
Special Event(s):

Cycling Attraction(s):
Food and/or Drink:

Other:

Who?
Organizer #1:

Phone:
E-mail:

Organizer #2:
Phone:
E-mail:

How?
Transportation:

Accommodations:
Ride Routes:
Group Meals:

Anything Else?
Comments:

Club Trip Proposal 



The NFBC General Meeting
Has A New Location

Set aside Friday October 23d and come out to the fall NFBC member meeting.
 at Eddie Ryan’s Restaurant in Lancaster. This is  a new venue for us this fall 
and hope you will find it an enjoyable evening of club business and socializtion
with your fellow members. One major item to be discussed will be the NFBC 
club trips and how you can play a major role. Check out the club trip proposal 
form and article in this newsletter. There will be food and soft beverages provided. 

The NFBC fall meeting will be at Eddie Ryan’s located at 50 Central Ave
(on the west side of the street, north of Broadway and south of Walden in
the Village of Lancaster NY. . .

  
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
  

Go dig out your party shoes and start lining up a date for the annual 2009 NFBC banquet.  This 
year's event will take place at the Fox Valley Country Club on Genesee St in Lancaster, on 
FRIDAY November 13th.  We expect to have the same fabulous food and good times as last 
year, so make plans to join us, and bring your Significant Other along.  Details on all the fun will 
appear in next month's Spokesman. 

  

But if you were there last year, you already know what a special evening it will be.  We will enjoy 
hand-carved roast beef and turkey breast, pasta stations with pasta dishes made to order, salad 
and vegetables and dessert and coffee, all prepared for us by the outstanding chefs of the FVCC. 
The cost of this delightful meal is, believe it or not, LOWER than last year.   Tickets are just $27 
per person

 
 

Complete the reservation form below and sent it along with your check (made out to NIAGARA 
FRONTIER BIKE CLUB) to Liz Williams, 4614 Hampstead Dr, Clarence, NY  14031 

 

 

NFBC BANQUET RESERVATION FORM -     
 

Name _____________________________________  Phone ____________________________  

Name _____________________________________  Phone ____________________________  

Liz Williams, 4614 Hampstead Dr, Clarence, NY  
 

2009 Annual Awards  Banquet
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